


March 25th 2022 
Dear City Academy Whitehawk Families, 
 
Another wonderful fortnight at City Academy Whitehawk! 
 
We’ve been proud to open our doors to a range of visitors in recent weeks 
who have heard about how superb our learning environment is – we’re 
thrilled to be able to share our success with others and I am proud to let 
you know that your children respond superbly to amazing teaching. Keep it 
up everyone, you’re doing stunningly well. We’ve just gone through a 
round of assessments in each year group that demonstrate really clearly 
that we are certainly thriving as a school and it’s due to everyone’s 
commitment to our mission. Thank you, sincerely. 
 
Attached to this email is a PDF of a letter about RSE for each year group – 
please read these letters carefully. 
 
This letter, as ever, contains everything we think you need to know about 
the running of the school; please read every page of to make sure you’re 
up to speed with everything going on and how to support your children 
and get involved. 
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Last Monday, 28 Year 6 children volunteered to perform a dance at the 
Brighton Dome - in front of hundreds of people! They rehearsed so hard 

and performed on the night with such confidence and style!  
We are incredibly proud of them all! 

‘Learn to Dance’ by Year 6 children.  Performed to the song ‘Faded’ by Alan Walker.  





With our ‘aim for the top’ focus during this 
week, children have impressed their teachers 
with their ASPIRATIONAL attitude to learning. 

Keep an eye out for some these certificates 
coming home next Monday!  





Sporting Opportunities 
at the Crew Club 

Would your child like to learn to play cricket? We run 
free sessions every Wednesday at the Crew Club 
between 3.45-4.45 pm. Sessions are coached by 
Sussex Cricket.  
 
Would your child like to learn to play tennis? We run 
free coached sessions at the Crew Club every 
Wednesday between 4.45 and 5.45pm. 
 
Drop in and give it a try! The Crew Club, 26 Coolham 
Drive, Whitehawk, BN2 5QW 
 



Please click here for an update about what your children are up to this term! 

https://www.caw.brighton-hove.sch.uk/year-groups/
https://www.caw.brighton-hove.sch.uk/year-groups/
https://www.caw.brighton-hove.sch.uk/year-groups/


Attendance at City Academy  
 

 

 

 

 

Please remember that the school day starts at 8.30am and all 

children need to be in class by 8.45am. Children arriving after 

that time will be marked as late, and will miss out on the first 

part of that day’s learning. 

Thank you to the vast majority of families who are on tome for school every 

day! 

As always, if you have any questions about attendance, lateness or absences please speak to Mrs Storey 

in the school office every morning until 11.00am. 

 

 

 

Amazing Achievement from Ms Reynolds’ 
JACKDAWS class who achieved 100% 

Attendance for the whole week last week! 
The whole class has won a celebration 

smoothie next Friday  



Thank you all so much for your enthusiasm about school clubs. These continue after our half term break. 



 



Whitehawk Library Artwork! 
We were pleased to host many visitors to the Whitehawk Library on 
Wednesday where our World Book Day art projects were on display! 
These will remain on display for the rest of the school year so please do 
pop down whenever you can to have a look. Any artwork that isn’t on 
display in the library will be on display in school instead. 

There are 4 

different sets of 

words like this in 

the library which 

were made by 

children! Can 

you go and find 

them all? 





We are very pleased to say that the CAW Red Nose Day 

Bake Sale was a resounding success! 

 

Thank you to everyone who donated so generously. 

Together, the CAW community raised a whopping… 

£461 
Such great news and every penny going to such a great 

cause. 

Thank you, everyone. 



Ukraine Appeal 

Redistribution Centre in Poland 

Thank you to everyone who 

has already donated 

generously to the Ukraine 

Appeal. Our donations have 

reached the redistribution 

centre in Poland and are 

being given out to those in 

need as you read this. 

Sadly, there are many families 

who still need our help. We 

have an updated list of  items 

that are required. Please note 

that they are no longer 

requesting clothes, as plenty 

have been received so far. 

This may change as the weeks 

go by. City Academy 

Whitehawk will be sending our 

donations every few days, so 

please keep sending items 

into school, if  you are able to.  



Children’s Parade 2022 
City Academy Whitehawk has been invited, 

once again, to take part in the Children’s Parade  
on Saturday 7th May. 

 
Our last ‘mermaid build’ was the talk of the town, and 

would never have been possible if not for our  
talented team of parent builders!   

 
This year’s theme is ‘Rebuilding better than before.’ 
If any parents or carers would like to volunteer their 

time to help with this year’s big build, please ask  
the school office to give your details  

to Mrs Woodward.   



Whitehawk Library 
are putting on two 
events on 1st and 
2nd April with lots 
of  activities for 

children and adults. 
See the poster for 
more information. 



PE Kits 
We have decided to continue asking children to come into 

school in their PE kits on their PE days during the Spring term.  

Please ensure your child is wearing suitable PE kit, especially 
footwear, on their PE days below. As ever, it is fine for them to 
wear trackies and school jumpers during the colder weather. 

PE days have changed for many children so please see below: 

Please wear PE kit into school on these days: 

YG 
Reception Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

Day 

Mondays 

Tuesdays Tuesdays Thursdays Wednesdays Wednesdays Mondays 

Wednesdays Fridays Fridays Thursdays Fridays Thursdays 



Dear Parent/Carer, 

  

In addition to the reading books your child brings home, you now have access to 

the Read Write Inc. eBook library. This includes eBook versions of the book your 

child is reading at school and allows your child to take a quiz to assess their 

understanding of the story. In line with the home reading calendar, your child’s 

reading teacher will assign an eBook version alongside the book your child brings 

home. 

 

You will find these eBooks on www.oxfordowl.co.uk. We’ll staple your child’s eBook 

log in card in to their reading record over the next few days. 

 

If you are having trouble accessing these books or are feeling unsure, please email 

cawadmin@auroraacademies.org with ‘Reading Question’ as the subject. 

 

Many thanks, 

 

Ryan Faers 

Read Write Inc. Leader 
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If you child has been sick or has diarrhoea, please do not send them to school until 48 
hours after their last bout. This is crucial in supporting us in reducing the risk of 
spreading viruses and keeping the school community as healthy as possible. 

Staying Healthy 

 
 

Please make sure your children bring a named water bottle to and from school each day. 
We must remind you, we struggle to provide children with cups as these cannot be 
shared and are ecologically and economically a worse option than each child having 
their own clean bottle. Please help us to keep your children hydrated by sending them 
to school with a named bottle every day. 

We have children in school with severe Nut Allergies, therefore, please can we remind 
you that no food containing nuts should be brought into school. This includes but is not 
limited to Nutella, Peanut Butter, Pesto, Bread or Cereal/Chocolate Bars. Please take 
care when sending your child into school with food by checking the ingredients. 



Dates for your Diary 

Our term dates for 21/22 are online: click here to see them. 

 

Wednesday 6th April: Rescheduled Class Photographs 

Wednesday 6th April: Y6 Families SATs Meeting 

Friday 8th April: Arts Week Exhibition for Parents (details tbc) 

Friday 8th April: End of Spring 2 

Monday 25th April: Start of Summer 1 

Thursday 21st July: Last day of school 

Friday 22nd July: Nominated Jubilee Bank Holiday 
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I trust that this letter has provided you with information you need to be ready for school next week.  
Please make sure you read the RSE letter attached to this email. 
 
Please do not hesitate to get in touch or check through previous newsletters if you have any 
queries. 
 
Have a great weekend with your loved ones and enjoy the good weather. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Thomas McMorrin 
Headteacher 

https://www.caw.brighton-hove.sch.uk/stream/newsletters/full/1/-/

